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Each year at this time I 

begin looking for goldenrods 

on the sides of the roads. 

These are wild green plants with long stems on them 

that are thick like a rod. Each Rod of the plant is filled 

on the ends with a cluster of golden blooms, thus 

giving the name of goldenrod. These plants begin to 

appear around the end of summer and the wives’ tale 

is that when the first plants begin to bloom, there will 

be only six more weeks of warm weather and then 

cooler temperatures will begin to settle in as summer 

turns into fall.   

Every year I look for these plants and it is always 

bitter sweet upon seeing them beside the road, for it 

means an end of summer, with summer yielding to fall 

and eventually winter. The seasons are given by God 

for us to enjoy and a sign that as the seasons change, 

so do our lives and our relationship with God. As I have 

gotten older, I now sense the changing seasons as new 

beginnings with God and times we can seek the 

newness of God in our own lives, and even beginning 

something new with God.  

There are several articles in this month’s newsletter 

concerning “new” things happening at St. Luke’s, so 

get involved in the newness of the church and maybe 

find something new to get involved with for God. 

 
 

Grace and Peace, 
—Brian 

  

 

 
At our last Council meeting, members really put the 

axe to the grindstone and have started to plan events 

for the coming months. The agendas will be created 

and developed by Joann Sandruck and Jane Disney. Fall 

blessing of bikes (and motorcycles), blessing of the 

pets, Christmas Nativity, and lots more to come. 

Also, plans are being put into place to design a 

“Saturday Open House” at Fellowship Hall once per 

month so we can meet and greet members of our 

community. How’s free food for starters?? Apparently, 

there are some community members in Bluffton that 

do not associate St. Luke’s with a working church but 

rather a historical landmark complete with front and 

rear cemeteries. We are focusing on turning that 

mindset around. 

So stay tuned. A lot will be happening in the coming 

months. I certainly hope that everyone is enjoying the 

wonderful sermons that our beloved pastor is 

delivering. I have gotten many wonderful positive 

comments from many of you. Keep up the 

communication. It proves very helpful in providing our 

congregation with top quality Sunday services. 

God bless, see you in church! 

Ron Pozsonyi, Lay Leader 
 



 

MISSIONS 

 Your Missions Committee at St Luke's 

UMC, sent a check for $500.00 to the 

Beaufort Jasper county Volunteers in 

Medicine (BJVIM) in August. This clinic is truly "free" in 

that patients are not charged for services rendered. 

BJVIM joins other South Carolina clinics as a safety net 

organization that utilizes a volunteer staff to provide a 

range of healthcare services to economically 

disadvantaged individuals regardless of their ability to 

pay. Services provided include GYN, Cardiac, 

Endocrinology and Internal Medicine in addition to 

others. This donation was made available to the 

Missions Committee from a member of our 

congregation. 

—Bill Trainer 

Mission Committee Chair 

 

Prompt “Thank you” received! 

 
August 28, 2019 

Dear Rev. Preveaux: 

Many thanks to the St. Luke’s United Methodist 

Church; for the generous gift of $500 to the Bluffton 

Jasper County Volunteers in Medicine (BJVIM) in 

support of quality healthcare in Greater Bluffton & 

Jasper County. This gift will provide needed resources 

to enhance all BJVIM clinic programs. Private gifts are 

critical to the success of our clinics and our ability to 

expand the range of services offered. The need for 

healthcare in our community is great and growing; this 

donation will allow us to fulfill this ever increasing 

demand. 

We are a 501©(3) non-profit charitable organization. 

We would welcome you to tour our facility at 29 

Plantation Business Park to see first-hand how your 

donation is put to use. 

To find out more about the Bluffton Jasper County 

Volunteers in Medicine, please visit www.BJVIM.org or 

call 843.706.7090. 

Again, your support is sincerely appreciated. 

Best regards,  

Here’s a Thank You for our July Mission donation:  
 

July 30, 2019 

Dear Friends, 

We cannot thank you enough for the support you 

have given to the Child Abuse Prevention Association 

(CAPA). It is through generosity and dedication like 

yours that CAPA is able to do the work we do. Your 

donation of $500.00 is greatly appreciated here at the 

Open Arms Children’s Home and our Outreach 

programs. 

CAPA exists to break the destructive cycle of child 

abuse and neglect by equipping parents, children and 

their caregivers with necessary skills, knowledge and 

values. 

With your donation, you are making a lasting 

investment in the children of the Lowcountry. In 2018, 

CAPA delivered 673 lessons to 8,293 elementary 

students about child abuse, personal safety, feelings, 

and getting along with others. CAPA’s Positive 

Parenting Program served 61 parents of 158 children, 

our Safe Sleep program provided 29 expectant and 

new parents with portable cribs, our Exchange Parent 

Aide Program served 101 children, helping 41 at-risk 

families in their homes, our Resource Family Program 

served 19 foster children and recruited 31 foster 

families and the Open Arms Children’s Home provided 

4,400 days of care and served 44 children. Your gift 

makes a difference to so many of your neighbors. 

Thank you for making our community a happier, 

safer place for children to grow and learn in a healthy 

environment. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.bjvim.org/


 

THE SUNSHINE LADIES 
 
 

Be sure to stop in at the 

Fellowship Hall during 

“Coffee” on Sunday, September 15th for a 

piece of our birthday cake celebrating all 

our September birthdays!!!! (Thank you 

Sunshine Ladies!) 

 
Our Family Promise of Beaufort County put out an 

emergency request for specific products for the 

families presently in the program.  

As this was an URGENT request from Family Promise 

for the families presently in our Shelter Program, your 

Sunshine Ladies responded by dropping off some of 

the requested items on 8/28/19. Thank you for your 

continued support of the Sunshine Ladies.  

Family Promise of Beaufort Count - A Community 

Response to family homelessness. 

Family Promise of Beaufort County partners with 

local congregations, individuals, families, other social 

service agencies, foundations and businesses to 

provide shelter and viable solutions for families with 

children who are facing a housing crisis. Families are 

housed in Beaufort County's houses of worship, where 

congregation members provide meals, essential needs 

and companionship for our guest families. Family 

Promise staff provides comprehensive case 

management and assistance in securing employment, 

medical care, childcare, school placement and 

ultimately affordable housing. 

The goal is to provide immediate shelter while 

equipping families with the knowledge and resources 

they need to sustain their lasting independence in a 

home of their own. 

We recognize that poverty is a multifaceted problem 

that requires a multifaceted response. We respond by 

integrating educational outreach, smart programming, 

effective policies, and the hands-on work of hundreds 

of volunteers. We provide food, shelter, and support 

services for homeless families during their transition to 

permanent housing. We provide guidance and 

advocacy for families experiencing a housing crisis. And 

we educate people about poverty and the means to 

combat it 

This is just a sampling of what the 

Sunshine Ladies were able to deliver 

for the “homeless” families working 

very hard in the Family Promise 

Program. They needed diapers, 

cleaning supplies, and paper products. 

Thank you for your continued support 

so we can help those less fortunate who are trying to 

make better lives for their families! 

 
Thank You letter from Bluffton Self Help  
(We receive a letter like this each month after 
the delivery of our 1

st
 Sunday food donations.) 

 

August 7, 2019 
Dear Friends, 

Thank you for understanding the importance of the 
work we do here at Bluffton Self Help. With the help of 
community members like you, we have been able to 
serve our community for 31 years, starting on the 
foundation to help our neighbors, supported by our 
neighbors. Because of you, families in need received 
over 300,000 lbs. of food, attended 50 workshops, 
over 650 families received clothing, and 201 
households were able to make it through a difficult 
time with emergency assistance, just last year. All 
helping to relieve stress, keep their dignity and find 
personal success. 

We rely on our community to keep our Wellness 
Food Pantry shelves stocked all year long. Your 
donation of non-perishable food helps to ensure we 
are there for our neighbors when they need it most. 
Your gift does so much more than just provide food 
and give families enough to eat, it allows people to 
ensure that they don’t have to make impossible 
choices. The dilemmas faced by our families are 
heartbreaking; many have to choose between paying 
for food and utilities, between food and medical care 
or medicine, or choose between food and their rent or 
mortgage. No one should have to worry about where 
their next meal is coming from. Thank you for doing 
your part in supporting our neighbors in need. We are 
incredibly grateful for your support. 

With more than 6,000 lbs. of food being distributed 
every week from our pantry, a gift like yours is 
incredibly important and for that, we are grateful. 

On behalf of the board, staff and neighbors in need. 
Thank you.  
With gratitude, 

 



 

“QUARTERS FOR CAUSES” 

Almost ten years ago the Sunshine Ladies held the 

first “Quarters for Causes” Fundraiser. Tubes of Mini M 

& M’s were distributed asking if you cared to 

participate, you could return it filled with quarters. 

That year and practically every year since, Jerry and 

Jane Wick’s Grandson has 

surprised them with a tube filled 

with quarters. Mason is in his 

late 20’s now, and look what he 

just gave his proud grandparents 

for the Sunshine Ladies!!! He 

used a Christmas extra-large 

tube! What an inspiration, and 

Mason, your efforts and kindness are appreciated by 

many! 

 

MEN – Time for Breakfast!! 

On the first Friday of every month the 
men of St. Luke’s get together for 
breakfast at the Okatie Creek 
clubhouse. It’s a great time for the guys 

to share stories and experiences of just about 
anything. All men have a “standing” invitation!  

Next men’s breakfast is Friday, Sept 6th. Please mark 
your calendars now so you don’t forget! Come and join 
us. Contact: information@stlukesumc-okatie.org or call 
843.705.3022 for more information  
 

MUSIC 
Pat Schwartz and Will 
Ross on Aug. 11th 
singing “Morning Has 
Broken”. They are so 
good! 

 
 
Aug. 18th, Joann Sandruck shared 
Special Music with the 
congregation – “In Christ Alone”. 
 
 

Aug. 25th, we 
heard Anita & 
David Leming 
doing a piece 
they arranged, 
“He Hideth My 
Soul, Rock of 
Ages”. 

 
 

 
October 5th – Blessing of the animals...in the front at St 
Luke’s Methodist Church– 9:00–11:00 a.m. Bring any 
animal you may have that you would like to have 
blessed – from dogs, cats, and sheep to horses. No 
fee... refreshments provided. Hope to see you all 
there!!! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

October 26th – Blessing of the bikes in the front of St 
Luke’s Methodist Church – 9:00–11:00 a.m. 
Motorcycles and bicycles of all kinds are welcome to 
be blessed. From children to adults... ALL are welcome. 
No Fee and refreshments are provided. Hope to see 
you all there!!! 

 
 

September Birthdays October Birthdays 

01 Sherry Clark 09 John Hubbard 
07 Joy Preveaux 09 Sharon Makarick 
07 Pat Simmons 14 Vivian Smith 

09 Brian Preveaux 15 Roger Weaver 
11 Myree Flanagan 16 Jane Disney 
13 Dave Fisher 16 Doris Heck 
13 Sheryl Ingram 18 Julie Bascom 
13 Marilyn Schum 18 Bill Halstead 
14 Angie Harting 19 Loretta LoMonaco 

17 Marcia Garner 22 Haigler Woods 
17 Mildred Schildkamp 23 Judy Watkins 
21 Pam Hoel 27 Nancy Adkins 
24 Karen Mitchell 27 Steve Klapp 
26 Bill Usher  29 Jerry Wick 
  
 

September Anniversaries October 
Anniversaries 

06 Jean & Jim Shaffer 07 Judi & Gary Landin 
07 Dottie & Lew Apgar 13 Pat & Will Ross 
11 Carol & Vern Conway 
16 Jane & Terry Tiffany 
30 Diana & Walker Hamilton 

 

Let us remember with visits, cards, and 
prayers…  

Nancy Adkins, 49 Heron's Bill Drive, Bluffton 
29909. 
Doris Boskey, Sonata Viera, Rm; 208 - 3325 Breslay 
Dr, Melbourne FL 32940 
Doug & Jean Corkern, 40 Lawrence St., Bluffton 
29910 
June Dorsey, 28 Raindrop Lane, Bluffton 29909 
Elnora Ekholm, 173 May River Rd., Bluffton 29910 
Marcia & Ron Garner, Ron is at Veteran’s Victory 
House, 2461 Sidneys Road, Walterboro SC 29488 
Carolyn Ransier, The Palmettos, 3035 Okatie Hwy,  
Memory Care, Rm. 102, Okatie, SC 29909 
Jane Slayton, NHC 3039 Okatie Hwy, Rm 122, 
Okatie 29909  

 

To add someone to our Prayer List in the bulletin, 
please contact Jane Disney, 843.707.1764 or email: 
jabdisney@gmail.com 

 
Greeters, Readers, Acolytes & Communion 

Servers 

There are various opportunities to greet and/or be a 
gospel reader or acolyte, and participate in serving 
communion at our services. Please see the sign-up 
sheet on the back board, or contact Julie Bascom, 
317.403.1577. Acolytes contact Jane Disney, 
843.707.1764. 

    

 
IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO BECOME A MEMBER 
OF ST. LUKE’S There are “Invitation to 
Membership” forms in holders on the back 
of the last pews. Fill it out and place it in the 
offering plate. You Will be contacted. 

 
“Contact Us” using email. Our church website, 
www.stlukesumc-okatie.org is a 
valuable tool to attract people, 
share information and create 
interest in St. Luke’s. To enhance capabilities and 
provide a foundation for the future, a collaborative 
effort is underway that changes some website 
organization, layout, content and navigation. For 
example “Weekly Bulletins” are now under the 
Worship link and Newsletters are available through 
the “About Us” area. For more information or 
assistance using the website, please contact Dave 
Disney, 706.372.2178 or disneydw1@gmail.com 

 



 

You can’t stop a tropical storm or hurricane, but 
you can take steps now to protect you and your 
family.  

If you live in areas at risk, the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention (CDC) encourages you to 
be prepared for hurricane season. The Atlantic 
hurricane season is June 1 through November 30 
each year. 

Prepare an emergency water supply 

Have at least 5 gallons of water per person (which should be enough to last 3 to 5 days) 

Prepare an emergency food and medicine supply 

 Put together a 3 to 5 day supply of food that doesn’t go bad (like canned food) 
 Gather any prescription medicines. 

Gather safety items, including: 

 First aid kit and instructions 
 Fire extinguisher 
 Battery-powered radio 
 Flashlights 
 Extra batteries 
 Sleeping bags or extra blankets 
 

Gather personal care products 

 Avoid flooded areas: Take precautions before, during, and after a flood. 

 Prepare to evacuate: Never ignore an evacuation order. 

 Protect older adults: Understand older adult health and medical concerns. 

 Protect your pets: Ensure your petõs safety before, during, and after an emergency. 

 Prevent carbon monoxide (CO) poisoning after the storm: Ensure your CO detector has 

working batteries. Place generators outside at least 20 feet from any door, window, or 

vent. 

 Stay safe after a hurricane: Learn how to avoid injuries, make sure your food and water 

are safe, and clean up mold safely. 

Pack a hurricane kit 
 A flashlight 
 Extra batteries for electronics 
 Whistles to signal for help 
 Garbage bags for personal sanitation 
 A manual can opener 
 Extra cellphone chargers 
 Wrench to turn off utilities 

 

Hopefully, we won’t need to prepare for this hurricane – Stay Safe!! 

https://www.cdc.gov/features/flood-safety/index.html?permalink=8642007
https://www.cdc.gov/disasters/hurricanes/evacuate.html
https://www.cdc.gov/aging/emergency/concerns.htm
https://www.cdc.gov/disasters/petprotect.html
https://www.cdc.gov/features/copoisoning/
https://www.cdc.gov/disasters/hurricanes/after.html
https://www.amazon.com/gp/product/B071CL2HZG/ref=as_li_tl?ie=UTF8&tag=tlhurricanekit-20&camp=1789&creative=9325&linkCode=as2&creativeASIN=B071CL2HZG&linkId=f3f32f65ae7059b6176dc2ffaa734422
https://www.amazon.com/gp/product/B00SG499BS/ref=as_li_tl?ie=UTF8&tag=tlhurricanekit-20&camp=1789&creative=9325&linkCode=as2&creativeASIN=B00SG499BS&linkId=55c87b141e5ea7078c64c00d8d206d83
https://www.amazon.com/gp/product/B07CWP5LLN/ref=as_li_tl?ie=UTF8&tag=tlhurricanekit-20&camp=1789&creative=9325&linkCode=as2&creativeASIN=B07CWP5LLN&linkId=7ebeb9ae3b2c046f6e7a0a50dd0e57df
https://www.amazon.com/gp/product/B075MFCKJY/ref=as_li_tl?ie=UTF8&tag=tlhurricanekit-20&camp=1789&creative=9325&linkCode=as2&creativeASIN=B075MFCKJY&linkId=a3af46630572c0fdf3e624f8daa4bb3b
https://www.amazon.com/gp/product/B07QDWGC2N/ref=as_li_tl?ie=UTF8&tag=tlhurricanekit-20&camp=1789&creative=9325&linkCode=as2&creativeASIN=B07QDWGC2N&linkId=2b33f37fee7b946579ef8158ceea94bf
https://www.amazon.com/gp/product/B073PT6Q1P/ref=as_li_tl?ie=UTF8&tag=tlhurricanekit-20&camp=1789&creative=9325&linkCode=as2&creativeASIN=B073PT6Q1P&linkId=797be4a634146252e4d7cc5e59a84ac3
https://www.amazon.com/gp/product/B07G47SS7H/ref=as_li_tl?ie=UTF8&tag=tlhurricanekit-20&camp=1789&creative=9325&linkCode=as2&creativeASIN=B07G47SS7H&linkId=57fd34a1f7ff56062648979aade4727f

